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Blanco County Master Gardeners September Newsletter
Wildseed Farms Fall Planting Days Kick-Off Event 
1pm, Friday, September 14, 2012 
Fredericksburg, Texas
www.wildseedfarms.com
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The September Master Gardener Mtg. will begin 1pm at the Wildseed Farm in Fredericksburg.  We will gather at the main patio where we held our July mtg.  Following the meeting, we will attend an informative session and demonstration on how to successfully grow bluebonnets and other wildflowers. Mr. Thomas, founder and president of Wildseed Farms is looking forward to visiting with us again.  

Food and drink will be available for purchase at the Wildseed's 
Brewbonnet Biergarten or you may bring your own lunch. 

Directions:

Wildseed Farms is located 7 miles east of Fredericksburg (Main Street) mid way between Fredericksburg and Stonewall Texas. GPS locaters use 425 Wildflower Hills, Fredericksburg TX 78624

The Blanco Fair and Rodeo was a great success!
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Thanks to everyone
who participated in setup,
breakdown and staffing 

the booth! 

Additional News…
A Fall Education Day presented by Texas Master Gardeners in cooperation with AgriLife Extension Service will take place on Saturday October 20, 2012 beginning at 9 am. (for us earlier) in the Blanco County Show Barn located on the Fairgrounds.  
Peggy Welch is Chairperson, Committee members are Pat Owens, Betty Mucha, Ron Borland, Jim Meadows, and Henrietta Smith. 
Presentations:
FireWise
Propagation
Rain Water Harvesting/ Irrigation
Earth Kind Roses/ Pruning Techniques
There will be two presentations on each topic.  Any of the FireWise trainees may want to use this as an opportunity to become certified, Mary N has already volunteered for one presentation.  Other details are being determined.  
Those already volunteered to give or assist in presentations are those above, and we are hoping to get Loris for Pruning.
We will need volunteers for assisting and manning sign-up and information tables.  Those interested in helping, keep the date open and contact Peggy- when she is back from Alaska.  We are also toying with the idea of providing a lunch for a fee.  More to come later.
Thank you in advance for your support. 

Pat Owens
Something fun to do…
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Plant ID sent in by Donna Sultemeier…
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Blanco Crabapple (Pyrus ioensis var. texana)
 

The Blanco Crabapple was used by early Texas settlers as a tasty preserve for the table, the Crabapple is little known to modern Texans.  It is a small tree (growing to 12') with a rounded crown and is well suited for landscaping.

 

Ovate dentate, and shallowly lobed, the leaves are 1-1/2 to 2-1/2" long.  They are lightly covered with fine hairs on the upper surface and densely so, on the lower surface.  Many of the stems are modified into leaf-bearing thorns 2-1/2" long.

 

The pink flower buds open into white flowers 3/4-1" in diameter.  In October, the small (1-1/4" wide), yellow-green, flattened apples mature.  They are extremely bitter if eaten raw.  Bloom period: early to mid-April.

 

In Texas, they prefer morning sun and afternoon shade, starting around 3:00 p.m.  The one I have is now 4' 3" tall and looks more like a shrub than a tree.  In the fall the leaves turn a bright red-orange and the limbs are red.  Mine is 3 years old and has not bloomed yet.
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Talk about a talented artist among the group…
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Check out these unique and exquisite handcrafted birdhouse gourds for sale! There are many shapes, styles and colors available to choose from, contact the artist for a specific hand painted design.   Makes a great birthday or Christmas present!

Contact: Carol DiQuilio
832-338-4222
Carold7@yahoo.com
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, August 14, 2012 at 5:30 p.m.

Methodist Church, Johnson City, Texas

Present:
Please see sign-in sheet

Gretchen Sanders from the Agri-Life Extension office was scheduled to do a presentation on “Canning your Summer Veggies” but had a schedule conflict at the last minute.  Mrs. Sanders’ presentation hand-outs were distributed instead.

Our business meeting was led by Betty Mucha. 

Additions to last month’s meeting were not needed.  

Betty gave a balance of $5262.71 in the TMG account since the Fire Wise Training.  Betty commented that is the most money Blanco TMG has ever accrued.  Betty recommended to the group to maintain a scholarship (only 3 people used it during the Fire Wire Training) for the Blanco County Texas Master Gardeners.  Cerice Spivey moved to keep $850 in a scholarship fund for TMG members.  Carol Rankin seconded the motion.  The vote to keep the $850 scholarship fund for TMG members as needed was approved.   The Fire Wise Training was a success and Betty handed out vest and jump drives to the people that completed the training.  David and Susan Hamm will do their first presentation, since the Fire Wise training, to the Johnson City Garden Club and Pat Owens will be presenting to the Women’s Club.  

Betty reminded everyone that the Blanco Fair and Rodeo will be this weekend.  Volunteers are needed to help with set-up of the booth and decorations inside and out.  Betty went on to discuss and explain how the booth will be decorated.  Please come at 6:00 p.m. Wednesday, August 15, 2012 to help set-up at the Exhibit Hall at the Fairgrounds.  The theme is “Hats off for our volunteers!”  

Betty took volunteers’ names for the Nomination Committee for Year 2013 Officer Elections.  The committee members are as follows:  Mary Joyce, Karen Casey, Carol Rankin.   The committee will need to recommend people by September for the officer elections in October.

Cindy Stomberg talked about the upcoming meeting in September.  Cindy took a vote and the meeting date for September will be Friday, September 14, 2012 at Wildseed Farms.  The topic will be Fall Planting presented by John R. Thomas, founder and president of Wildseed Farms.  The meeting will be 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

Diana Blackburn reported on the Director’s Meeting she attended.  Diana said the next TMG state convention will be held in October 2013 in McAllen and possibly in Year 2014 at the Permian Basin.  

She asked the group how many were getting the state newsletter.  Also, the state officers are looking into developing a way to transmit the meeting over the internet for everyone to be able to attend the meeting.

Donna Sultemeier then asked for a few volunteers to help retrieve plants from Blanco with Susan Hamm to bring to the setup at the fairgrounds on Thursday.  Please meet at 9:30 a.m.  Cerice Spivey volunteered to help.

Ann Cook reminded everyone about a garden workday at the Bamberger Ranch on Wednesday, August 15, 2012 at 8:30 a.m.

The August meeting adjourned to refreshments and chatting with friends.

Minutes prepared by:  Georgia Carroll-Warren
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